
Minutes of Basin Villages Forum General Meeting held 7.35 pm, 
Monday 24th November 2008, at St Georges Basin Community Centre, 

Meriton Street, St Georges Basin. 
 
President (Rebecca Rudd) extended 
Welcome to all, and to Clr Robert Miller. 24 
present. 
 
Apologies. Sheilagh Smith, Linda Lillyman, 
Jess Vincent. 
 
Minutes of last meeting read by President. 
Narrell moved. Terry 2nd. 
Matters Arising from Minutes: Nil 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer away sick 
unexpectedly. No formal report to table. 
 
Correspondence In and Out: Read by Secr. 
David moved, Rowena Armgardt 2nd. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
Redhead Point, Sanctuary Point. 
Tom McDonald gave overview of Council’s 
current view.  Tom moved that the Basin 
Villages Forum send a letter to Shoalhaven 
City Council requesting:  
1 Complete dog prohibition on Redhead 
Reserve; 
2 Clarification of why Council is now 
considering mowing of the reserve; and 
3 Assurance that there will be full 
consultation with Forum, and Tom 
McDonald, Co-Ordinator of the local 
bushcare group, and SCC regarding any 
works in the reserve. 
Narrell Brown 2nd the motion. 
 
Blacket Park.  
Maureen moved that Forum send a letter to 
Shoalhaven City Council – Maureen to draft 
this. David 2nd the motion. 
 
Letter from Mayor Paul Green re Police 
prevention crime van.  
David moved that the Forum send a letter of 
‘in principle’ support for the initiative. 
Also the Forum needs to ask for Kyle 
Stewart (or Clr Green) to come & talk in 

detail about this, at a general meeting. 
Narrell Brown 2nd. 
 
Animal signs.  
The idea was raised of stencilling on the 
local roads, warnings for vehicles to reduce 
speed because of animals crossing, plus 
catseyes. This project might require a grant. 
The Forum needs to meet with & discuss 
animal signage ideas with the local NANA 
group. 
David moved, Rowena 2nd, that the 
BVForum send letter to Nana supporting a 
working group on this idea, and sourcing 
funding/grant.  NRMA could also be 
approached in future, after discussions with 
NANA. 
 
Council Proposed Closure of Vost Drive.  
Kevin Dunne summarised known facts. 
Acknowledgement was extended to Kevin 
for his very thorough work in this issue.  
A Public Meeting is now needed during the 
exhibition period. 
A ‘safer outcome’ is needed with regard to 
this traffic issue. The onus is on the residents 
to reiterate their opinions to Council, during 
the Exhibition Period. 
 
Shoalhaven Garden Tidy Bags. Invite 
David Hoym to talk at a forum general 
meeting in 2009, regarding this and green 
waste bins. 
 
Draft management 2009/10 to 11 12. 
When Anson Street is extended, there must 
be a cycleway linking to shopping centre. 
 
Peter Vincent spoke again on the important 
of maintaining trapping of Myna birds. 
 
Clr Robert Miller – then spoke to the 
meeting, formally introducing himself as a 
new Shoalhaven City Councillor.  
 
Meeting closed 9.10 


